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The Indianapolis Zoo 
1200 West Washington St. 
Indianapolis, IN 46222 
 
May 17, 2022 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
Greetings from the Philippine American Educational Foundation, also known as the Fulbright 
Commission in the Philippines. I am writing this letter to support Mr. Norman Greenhawk’s application 
for the Indianapolis Prize. Mr. Greenhawk is currently based in the Philippines under the support of the 
Fulbright Specialist program, a US Department of State exchange program. As the first Fulbright 
Specialist for the Philippines since the start of the pandemic, Mr. Greenhawk is working closely with the 
team at the Museum of Natural History at the University of the Philippines Los Baños (UPLB) on a 
conservation action project related to the monitoring of endangered frog species (Project Palaka).  
 
Mr. Greenhawk received his first Fulbright grant to the Philippines as an American student researcher 
in FY 2015-2016, working on a grant titled “Ex Situ Conservation of Philippine Amphibians”, under the 
supervision of UPLB. Mr. Greenhawk was invited to return to the Philippines to present further research 
findings in 2018. His long-standing connection with conservation efforts and amphibian related 
research in the country has supported monitoring activities by the academic community in the country. 
The Fulbright commission supports his professional resolve to enhance the research capacity of 
university students and academics in the Philippines in the areas of natural resource management.  
 
If your institution has any questions about Mr. Greenhawk’s Fulbright grants, please contact us at 
fulbright@fulbright.org.ph.  
 
Sincerely, 
   
  
           
Julio S. Amador III  
Executive Director   
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